
LAHS Jazz Band Booster Club Meeting - Feb. 8, 2007 
 
Meeting was opened at 7:10 pm by President Deborah Hiltzik. 
 
Deborah discussed specifics of upcoming Class Notes concert:   
 
We need more parent volunteers for these positions:  food court (especially Jazz 2 parents to 
work during 6 pm show), 50/50 raffle, parking director, ticket booth, chaperones.  We also need 
publicity & ads for Class Notes program.  See Deborah to sign up and for more information 
 
Some parents still have not filled out the Student Upgrade/Complimentary Ticket order form. We 
need to know how many balcony seats to set aside for students & their friends.  Tickets are 
selling well for both Class Notes shows; please buy your tickets now!  You can contact Donna at 
LAHSjazz@gmail.com. 
 
Treasurer Karen Farren presented the income statement and balance sheet as of February 6, 
2007. The booster club has taken in gross receipts of $26,585, with expenses of $17,364, for a 
net cash inflow of $9,221.  Our cash balance at February 6, 2007 was $25,588.  A motion was 
made, seconded, and carried to approve the income statement and balance sheet.  Karen has 
revised the budget because the number of students has changed.  We welcome Caitlen Coats & 
her family to Jazz 2 and now have a total of 42 students.  The motion to adopt the revised budget 
was made by Karen McCauley, seconded by Allyson Emery Zahn, and carried.   
 
Karen explained that costs for trip to Reno festival is higher than we had projected ($356 vs. 
$325), because of transportation and hotel costs.  A motion for Booster Club to subsidize the $31 
difference was made by Tammy Connors, seconded by Shelly Nichols, and carried.  So parents 
will be billed $325 for Reno, which DOES NOT include food.  HS students are responsible for 
their own meals. 
 
Music Director John Rush reviewed the schedule and procedures for Disneyland. Jazz 1, 2, 
Marching Band & Color Guard will be performing this Mon., Feb. 12.  Call time for all groups is 
7:30 AM at LAHS.  All band members must wear the school band T-shirts the entire day at 
Disneyland. Chaperone Barbara Lee is compiling a list of students’  cell phone #s.  Jazz 2 
performs at Carnation Plaza at 11:30 AM, followed by Jazz 1 at 12:30 PM.  Marching Band & 
Color Guard will be in the parade at 3:25 PM.  Each group is to watch the others perform.  
Everyone will convene at 6:30 PM at the right side of the entrance gate; planned return to LAHS 
is by 8 PM.   
 
Lisa Chattler proposed that Booster Club purchase color-coded luggage tags to organize our 
equipment, instruments and clothing for the Reno Festival. Tags & costs would be shared with 
Middle School Jazz Band. Tammy Connors made the motion to buy the tags as necessary, NTE 
$400; it was seconded and carried.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted by:  Donna Chinn, secretary 


